TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
July 15,2019

The Town Council met July 15, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: '~ MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members:  Mayor Hight Marilyn Collins
Marvin Crumpton  Neil Benson
Glenn Littleton
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from July 1, 2019.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Council Minutes from July 1, 2019 as
presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, and Crumpton.

New Business - None at this time.
Department Heads

Chief Barnett gave the Council a copy of his activity report for June and also reported
they have had more drug activity in the Town.

Fire Chief Parker reported to the Council the number of calls they have had this month.
He also asked the Council to Hire Nick Bolton as a part time fireman. He explained his is
a full time Fireman/ Paramedic with The City of Pelham. Chief Parker stated he would

just be a fill in when someone is out.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve Nick Bolton as a part time fireman. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton,
Chapman, and Crumpton.

Fire Chief Parker also reported to the Council they are looking into some grants for new

turn out gear and for a new fire engine. He also stated he is looking at making the Dodge
truck an EMS call vehicle, for someone to take home, he said they would be an incentive
for them to make the calls.

Terry Jackson reported the pre-construction meeting for the meter replacement and the
Well upgrades.




Terry Jackson also reported that James Owens would be starting on the paving of the
walking trail in Richard Wood Park. He also stated they had an 8in water leak last week
on Co Rd 231.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for July 15,
2019. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, and Chapman.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve the Financial Statement for June as
presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, and Chapman.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman
moved to adjourn. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, and
Chapman.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




